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Secretary report for 2009  

 

I took over function of FEPA secretary after FEPA congress which took place in Essen on 

9
th

 May 2009.  

My focus in first period has been to establish a smooth and effective system for distribution 

of communication from the FEPA Board to the member federations. Thanks to everyone 

who helped me in this matter.  

 

Thanks also to Post of Slovenia and Slovenian Philatelic Association that sponsor the costs 

for sending ordinary mail – it is possible now without any cost for FEPA to distribute 

communication from the board to federations both as e-mail and as ordinary mail.  

 

On this first period I distributed press release about new FEPA board and its main goals and 

three numbers of Newsletters, prepared by FEPA president, Mr. Jørgensen. There were also 

minutes from three FEPA board meetings (Essen, Rome, Madrid). The third number of 

FEPA Newsletter contained convocation to the FEPA Congress 2010 in Antwerp so I sent 

it also by classic (paper) form to postal address.  

 

To keep my address list updated it is extremely important that all member’s federations 

report all changes of e-mail or/and postal addresses to me immediately. On our website 

fepanews.com/fepafamily you will find the latest update of my contact list.      

 

                                                                                                                     Bojan Bracic 
 

 


